[bookmark: _GoBack] Northeast Elementary School PTO Meeting Minutes
 October 1st, 2020
[bookmark: _Hlk34239076]Total in Attendance: 8
Parents - Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, Tina Glidden, Rebecca Platt, Rachel Hampton, Emma, Amanda Pompa
Staff – Brenda Greene, Rodriguez
Meeting called to order at: Approximately 7:05pm by PTO President, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian
President’s Welcome: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian, PTO President welcomed everyone to the meeting and informed us about an incident in which scammers obtained the banking account number and routing number for the PTO’s checking account.  She went on to explain that the issue was noticed and reported very quickly so the bank was able to change the PTO’s account before any funds were taken.  She reminded everyone to contact her directly should you receive any request for funds from someone claiming to be her or any member of the PTO or NES Staff.  (A lot of scammers set up email addresses using peoples names but if you look closely at the email address it’s coming from it will not be the same email address that the “real” person would be sending you an email from.)  She also gave a big congratulations to Dr. Greene and the staff at NES for the honor of being a National Blue Ribbon School.  
Vie President’s Welcome: Kirsteen Alicia, NES PTO VP was not in attendance.
Secretary’s Report:  Amanda Pompa, NES PTO Secretary lost internet service so Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian read over the PTO Meeting Minutes from September 3rd.  All in attendance approved the minutes.
Corresponding Secretary’s report:  Tina Glidden, NES PTO Corresponding secretary said that she was looking for some ideas to help add to the PTO’s website.  She asked for people contact her to discuss adding things or making changes to the PTO’s website.  She said she would be happy to put up photos from events and was open to other suggestions.  She had no other items to report.
Treasurer’s Report: Rachel Hampton, NES PTO Treasurer and Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian went over the monthly budget and treasurers report which included that a check was deposited from Boon Supply, which is a fundraiser that ends in the middle of summer.  An uncashed Muson’s check was reapplied to the treasurer’s books so that everything could balance out.  Withdrawls from the account were checks for the money for classrooms, a parent booster payment and our instant ink payment.  All in attendance voted on the treasurer’s report and the budget, the motion passed and they were accepted.
Principle Tidbits: Dr. Greene, NES Principal, reported that the school year was going well.  She seemed very happy that the students are back in class and hopes that more will return.  She says that the children are coping very well with having to wear masks and keep distance from each other.  She stated that school pictures will be happening in early November and that there will be a costume Spirit day at the school on Friday, Oct 30th.  She also discussed how wonderful it was to be recognized nationally as a blue ribbon school on top of being recognized as a School of Distinction and well as a Category 1 school.  
Old Business
Bulletin Board: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian reported that a good spot was found for the board and that she was going to buy the board soon and hoped that it would arrive by the following week.  She said it’ll be great for advertising important dates & upcoming events at NES.

New Business
Raise Craze Committee:  Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian announced that there was going to be one more committee meeting on Saturday at 7pm and that the planned event start date was 10/19/2020.  She informed us that the fundraiser would run for 3 weeks.  This is a new type of fundraiser where the NES PTO hopes to raise money to encourage the students to participate in acts of kindness.  Some of the activities include making cards for first responders, clean-up your neighborhood, make a snack for a neighbor, food drives and they even discussed offering incentives for the top earners in different classes or grades.
Kindergarten “Fieldtrip”:  Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian informed us that Mrs. Santella contacted the PTO to see if a virtual fieldtrip could be offered to the 1st graders who normally get to take a field to Foster’s Farm this time of year.  The PTO discussed buying small pumpkins and a few bales of hay to set-up a little “farm” for the kids to pick a pumpkin.  Since the cost would be less than $100 the attending parties of the meeting voted and approved the expense.
*Extra Topic- Mini Grant Program: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian reported that the program was on hold awaiting the results of the upcoming Raise Craze Fundraiser.
Town wide Trunk or Treat: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian provided information on the drive-through style event that was being planned at Henry Park for the town.  None of the members of the NES PTO volunteered to give out candy at the event but were all fine with doing it if someone wanted to.  Since no one was willing to take on the event it was decided that the NES PTO would not be participating.
October Community Event: Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian discussed even ideas like pumpkin carving and submitting pictures of them or doing a zoom costume party.  She said something would be planned to occur towards the end of the month.
The meeting was motioned to be adjourned at approximately 747pm by PTO President, Amanda Ruttenberg-Hakian.  
All in attendance were in favor.

The next PTO Meeting is scheduled for
11/5/2020 @ 7pm
